

<b>BORNISH COMMUNITY COUNCIL</b> <b>Comhairle Coimhearsnachd Bhornais</b> <b>Minute/ Note of Meeting</b>	<b>TITLE</b>	<b>Bornish Community Council</b>		
	<b>DATE</b>	<b>1/9/2022</b>	<b>TIME</b>	<b>7.00pm</b>
	<b>VENUE</b>	<b>Stoneybridge Hall</b>		
	<b>DISTRIBUTION</b>	<b>Committee + Councillors + CnES</b>		

<b>Present:</b>	Donald John MacDonald (DJMacD), Ronnie MacKenzie (RMack) , Marie Campbell (MC); Chrissie Laing (CL), Cllrs Susan Thompson (ST)
<b>Apologies:</b>	Iseabail Macdonald (IMacD), Murdo MacRury (MMacR); Kenny Macdonald (KMacD) ; Cllr Iain MacLeod Paul Steele (PS).
<b>Absent:</b>	

Agenda Item		Summary and noted	Action	Who?	When?
1	<b>Welcome</b>	DMacD thanked everyone for attending, including new ward Councillor ST			
2	<b>Minutes</b>	Previous minutes June 2022 agreed by those who attended the meeting	Send current minutes to Belle Anne Scott CnES	MC	
4	<b>Financial matters</b>	<b>No update.</b> CnES will examine our recent accounts when submitted to them. If satisfactory CnES will release £1000 grant	Submit recent accounts to CnES	SMacI/DMacD	
5	<b>Matters arising</b>	<b>Deer:</b> Since last meeting BCC has had meeting with Darren Taylor (TD) CEO Storas where extensive dialogue took place on issues. DT gave details of increased shooting of deer found in crops and imminent helicopter count.	Copy of meeting notes with DT sent to BCC members/ on file	MC	

		<p>Agreement that there are outstanding serious issues that must be addressed urgently. DT is meeting with each Community Council, but no other plans for consultation. Will contribute towards costs if BCC go ahead with survey. BCC indicated that we are minded to go ahead with survey</p> <p><b>Snishival Bridge</b> – Meeting 24<sup>th</sup> Aug on site with residents and crofters, Chairperson of Storras, all Councillors and DMacD chair BCC. Subsequently discussed at SnBM meeting – agreed that they will obtain accurate quotes, prepare options (including potentially Gasaigh rock) and seek funding (including potentially from their own capital reserve) to do remedial work.</p> <p>.</p> <p><b>(Orthopaedic) Dental Services</b> Response from Gordon Jamieson re issues raised with little form information on actions and timescales. BCC has replied seeking further clarification which has been promised</p>	<p>After meeting with DT agreement to look at how to progress door to door household survey Work on draft survey, look at how it can be delivered</p> <p>Await update</p> <p>Await update</p>		
--	--	---	---	--	--

	<b>Uist Association of Community Councils (UACC)</b>	No recent UACC meeting, in person or online. Agreed that this is unfortunate Recent meeting held with Transport – commitment to continued dialogue. Various option papers being prepared.–	.		
	<b>Councillors' update</b>	Next series of Council meetings end of September Response to energy/cost of living issues on agenda. School transport locally being discussed Improvement Service has been looking at relationship between CnES and CCs	Noted particularly potential liaison with Third Sector Send report to BCC	ST	
	<b>Correspondence</b>	List sent to members	Noted		
	<b>AOCB</b>	<b>Christmas lunch</b> – agreed to plan to hold in Stoneybridge Hall on Saturday 3 <sup>rd</sup> December	To do list/Allocate tasks funding	MC/all	
<b>13</b>	<b>Date of next meeting</b>	<b>Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> September 7pm Stoneybridge Hall</b>	tbc	MC	